Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

I am writing to request a list of employees within your Highway and Transportation team as well as a list of any contractors within your organisation. 
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, the Council Website, and is already in the public domain.

Please access the following link:

https://data.leicester.gov.uk/explore/dataset/senior-management-structure/information/?sort=-display_order
This details the Directors and Heads of Service. Please note, junior staff names are exempt from release under Section 40(2) of The Act as they are personal data. The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purposes of employment and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information is exempt from release
Information regarding current contracts is again published on the Council Website and is accessible via the following link:
https://data.leicester.gov.uk/explore/dataset/contracts-december-2018/table/?sort=start_date
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

